## Board of Selectmen August 23, 1997 Town Hall Conference Room Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Chairman David Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher, Carolina Kiggins and John Ryerson.

The Board met with the Beach Administrator who updated the Board on current information with respect to problems at the ocean beaches. After discussion a motion was made by the Chairman that the Beach Administrator be given authority to close in full or in part any Town ocean beach when she determines there is a public safety requirement to do so until the Board of Selectmen meeting on 8/25/97. The Board voted unanimously in favor of the motion.

The meeting adjourned at 8:21 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

David Ernst, Chairman Board of Selectmen

David Ernst, Chairman Jeffrey White

Carolina Kiggins

John Ryerson